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Announcement Regarding New Method of Reporting Weekly Disclosure of 
Margin Accounts 

 

Monex Beans Holdings, Inc. ("MBH") has been disclosing "Weekly information including the number of 

customers' accounts and trades" of our subsidiary, Monex, Inc. ("Monex") on its website. MBH will 

announces that the method of reporting the number of margin accounts in the weekly disclosure will be 

changed effective from the weekly disclosure to be made on June 19, 2006.  

 

It is Monex's standard policy to automatically close margin accounts that have remained dormant over a 

certain period of time ("dormant margin accounts"). The rationale for the procedure is to provide more 

opportunities for our clients to be aware of the changes in the rules and regulations regarding margin 

transactions. Moreover, we consider that it is inappropriate for Monex to retain collateral for such margin 

accounts.  

 

Upon disclosure, Monex has been deducting the number of dormant margin accounts only after the 

completion of the account closure. Hereafter, Monex will also deduct the number of dormant margin 

accounts that have not completed account closure.  

 

(*)There were about 2,400 dormant margin accounts that have become subject to the account closing 

procedure during the 6-month period of December 2005 and May 2006. The account closing procedure has 

been accelerated since the beginning of June 2006, and 440 accounts were closed during the five-day period 

from June 5, 2006 to June 9, 2006. The remaining dormant accounts will be closed as soon as possible. 
 

-End- 

Note: This material is an English translation of a Japanese announcement made on the date below.  
Although the Company intended to faithfully translate the Japanese document into English, the 
accuracy and correctness of this English translation are not guaranteed and thus you are encouraged 
to refer to the original Japanese document.  This translation was made as a matter of record only 
and does not constitute an offer to sell or to solicit an offer to buy securities in the U.S. 
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